
 PRINTER'S NO.  1548 

THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF PENNSYLVANIA

HOUSE BILL 
No. 1280 Session of 

2019 

INTRODUCED BY M. K. KELLER, KEEFER, BERNSTINE, GLEIM, JAMES, 
MILLARD, ROTHMAN, ZIMMERMAN AND DUSH, APRIL 25, 2019 

REFERRED TO COMMITTEE ON INSURANCE, APRIL 25, 2019 

AN ACT
Amending Title 23 (Domestic Relations) of the Pennsylvania 

Consolidated Statutes, in support matters generally, further 
providing for mandatory inclusion of child medical support.
The General Assembly of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania 

hereby enacts as follows:
Section 1.  The definition of "insurer" in section 4326(l) of 

Title 23 of the Pennsylvania Consolidated Statutes is amended to 
read:
§ 4326.  Mandatory inclusion of child medical support.

* * *
(l)  Definitions.--As used in this section, the following 

words and phrases shall have the meanings given to them in this 
subsection:

* * *
"Insurer."  A foreign or domestic insurance company, 

association or exchange holding a certificate of authority under 
the act of May 17, 1921 (P.L.682, No.284), known as The 
Insurance Company Law of 1921; a risk-assuming preferred 
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provider organization operating under section 630 of The 
Insurance Company Law of 1921; a health maintenance organization 
holding a certificate of authority under the act of December 29, 
1972 (P.L.1701, No.364), known as the Health Maintenance 
Organization Act; a fraternal benefit society holding a 
certificate of authority under the former act of December 14, 
1992 (P.L.835, No.134), known as the Fraternal Benefit Societies 
Code; a hospital plan corporation holding a certificate of 
authority under 40 Pa.C.S. Ch. 61 (relating to hospital plan 
corporations); a professional health service plan corporation 
holding a certificate of authority under 40 Pa.C.S. Ch. 63 
(relating to professional health services plan corporations); an 
entity providing medical support plans which qualify as 
insurance under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act 
(Public Law 111-148, 124 Stat. 119), regardless of whether or 
not the medical support plans are regulated by the Insurance 
Department; or a similar entity authorized to do insurance 
business in this Commonwealth.

* * *
Section 2.  This act shall take effect in 60 days.
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